
Dear Parents and Carers 

Firstly, a very big thank you to everyone who completed the parent questionnaire before and during 

half term. The results and comments are overwhelmingly positive and I will collate all of the 

information to share with you before the end of term. 

I would also like to thank the WPFA members and everyone who helped at the Fancy Dress discos 

last night. The new lights looked amazing and the sound system worked a treat with the playlists we 

had put together for the children.  

As you are very probably aware, there is going to be a general election on Thursday 12th December. 

The school, like many others around the country, is used as a polling station for every election 

because it is the only publicly owned building in the immediate local area. I have not yet been 

contacted by the council but am expecting to receive a letter shortly letting us know that the school 

building is required once again. As many of you will know, we have tried to stay open during past 

elections but, due to safeguarding concerns, are not able to do so while the school is freely open to 

the public. I will contact you all as soon as I hear from the council but please expect the school to be 

closed for the day. I will also let you know of alternative arrangements for our Christmas Dinner day 

which was due to be on the 12th. 

Please keep checking the dates on the newsletter, as we try to add things as they are planned so it is 

frequently changing despite looking the same in each edition. We do have a few copies of the school 

calendar available in the school office which have as many events as I could think of already marked 

on for you if you would find that useful. These are only £1 each. 

There are lots of opportunities for you to come into school this term and I look forward to seeing 

you at some of them. 

Kind regards, 

Claire Prynne 


